Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Faller Davis & Associates, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, February 18, 2020, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Fort Meade Mobile Home Park Activity Center, 1046 S.E. 2nd Street, Fort Meade, Florida 33841

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, is hosting a public meeting as part of the design to replace the John Singletary Bridge on US 98 over the Peace River in Polk County, Florida. The existing bridge is functionally obsolete. The proposed bridge and adjacent roadway will have 2 travel lanes, bike lanes, a sidewalk on the north side, and a shared use path on the south side.
The meeting will be an open house format; no formal presentation will be made. Those attending the meeting will be able to view displays, ask questions, discuss the work with members of the project team, and provide comments. Your participation and input on the proposed design is appreciated.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. For project information and updates throughout the study, you may visit the project website at www.swflroads.com/us98/johnsingletarybridge. If any person requires translation services (free of charge), please advise the project manager at least 7 days before the meeting.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Cynthia Sykes, District One Title VI Coordinator, at 1(863)519-2287 or by email at cynthia.sykes@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Ryan Weeks, FDOT Project Manager, 1(863)519-2837 or by email at ryan.weeks@dot.state.fl.us.
